
DIARY DATES

NEWSLETTER

Dear Families,
A wonderful week filled with sunshine that makes the school come alive 
and children smiles even wider!
Today, not only were children spending time relaxing but they also 
enjoyed the sun.
All children will have received their reports today. The Government 
require schools to send out a report annually, we prefer this to be before 
the end of year so we still have time to work on next steps before 
transitioning to the next year group.
Next week is SATs for our Year 6 pupils, if you have a concern, or question, 
please call the office because Senior Leaders are timetabled to support 
the legal administration of the tests. They will give you a call back when 
they can.

Wishing you all a wonderfully sunny (hopefully!) weekend,

W/E 10th May 2024

13/05/24 to 17/05/24 - SATs week

27/05/2024 to 31/05/2024 - Half term 

03/06/24 to 05/06/2024 - Y6 Fair Play House residential 

12/06/2024 - Year 5 and 6 pollination/flower dissection session 

26/06/2024 - Year 1 and 2 trees/seasons-leaf bowls session



SCHOOL NOTICE BOARD

ATTENDANCE MATTERS
Our school target is 96%

This week: 91%

Our attendance policy is on 
our school website. 

Paper copies are available 
from the office.

The Attendance Welfare Officer 
(AWO) checks our school 

registers regularly and will 
contact parents by letter, 

telephone or a home visit if 
there is a cause for concern. 

Formal referral of pupils with 
persistently less than 90% 

attendance may be made. Be 
aware that parents can 
ultimately be fined or 

prosecuted for non-attendance 
offences.

You must call the school office before 
9am to report you child’s absence or if 
they will be late coming to school.

Failure to report your child’s absence 
would result in them getting an 
authorised absence mark on the 
register.
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Year 5 attend the Grand Reopening of the Mile 

End Leisure Centre!
In an exciting event that blended fun, sportsmanship, 
and community engagement, Year 5 children recently 
flocked to the Mile End Leisure Centre for its grand 
opening. Located in the heart of Tower Hamlets, this 
occasion not only marked the unveiling of a new 
recreational hub but also provided a platform for 
young enthusiasts to interact with the Mayor of Tower 
Hamlets and engage in various sports activities.

One of the main attractions of the event was the array 

of sports activities available for the children to enjoy. 

From badminton to table tennis and even a bouncy 

castle, there was something for every child to 

participate in and enjoy. These activities not only 

provided a platform for the children to engage in 

physical exercise but also fostered teamwork, 

sportsmanship, and friendly competition among them.

Among the many participants, one 
standout moment was when Tyler, 
a Year 5 student, had the 
opportunity to play table tennis 
with the Mayor himself. The 
friendly match symbolized the spirit 
of camaraderie and mutual respect 
that permeated throughout the 
day's activities.
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Year 5 Pupil Voice: A Day to Remember at Mile End Leisure Centre



SCHOOL NOTICE BOARD

This week Years 3 & 4 have 
been busy working with our 
gardener harvesting and 
selling produce from our 
edible garden.

“We harvested the vegetables, 
we came up with a name, logo 
and designed bags and posters 
for our stall. We felt happier 
than ever.” Samuel

“We harvested the vegetables, 
we wrote the name cards, 
washed the veg and sold it. We 
made lots of money.” Shaniya 
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Join Ms Begum and Mr French to look 

at the PSHE and RSE curriculum - your 

chance to ask questions and look at 

resources!

DATES AND TIMES:

Monday 20th May

Year 4: 13:15 - 14:00

Year 5: 14:00 - 14:45

Year 4: 14:45 - 15:30

Wednesday 22nd May

Year 3: 09:30 - 10:15

Year 2: 10:15 - 11:00

Year 1: 11:00 - 11:15

EYFS: 11:45 - 12:30

Mr French Ms Begum



SCHOOL NOTICE BOARD

SAVE THE DATE: 23/05/2024

The met police officers will be 
visiting our school for a hate 

crime coffee morning session at 
9am on the above date. 

Please join us as this is a 
fantastic opportunity to 

understand hate crime and the 
issues that children are facing in 

today's society. 
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POLITE NOTICE

At St. Paul with St. Luke, we are very fortunate to 

have supportive and friendly parents/carers. Our 

parents recognise that educating children is a process 

that involves partnership between parents, class 

teachers and the school community. As a partnership, 

our parents will understand the importance of a good 

working relationship to equip children with the 

necessary skills for adulthood. For these reasons we 

continue to welcome and encourage parents/carers to 

participate fully in the life of our school. However, if a 

parent/carer’s conduct falls short of this we will take 

necessary steps to address this. 

Every child has the right to be on the school site but 

parents and carers are invited, therefore we remind 

you that you must conduct yourself in line with our 

code of conduct policy.

This policy is on our website and paper copies are 

available from the office. 
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Year STARS OF THE WEEK 
Rec Yetiah-mae

Taha

For great partner work during Phonics and 
supporting her. 
For settling in really quickly and following 
all of our school values. 

Year 1 Waseem

Zaiba

For writing a great innovation on the 
lighthouse keepers lunch. 
For being kind and caring towards 
everyone in the class. 

Year 2 Nabil

Sarah

For settling in well and becoming more 
familiar with his routine and the classroom 
rules. 
For always putting a great effort in all 
tasks. 

Year 3 Zahra

Damilee

For how she has settled in Y3 and for 
demonstrating the school vision.
For her work in Science on Photosynthesis. 

Year 4 George
Laiba

For settling in well.
For sharing her creative ideas in Literacy. 

Year 5 Tyler

Izyan

For his amazing sportsmanship at the 
grand opening of our local leisure center. 

For working collaboratively with his team 
during wondermaths practice. 

Year 6 Jessica

Mubarak

For taking responsibility for their learning 
and flourishing as independent learners.
For taking responsibility for their learning 
and flourishing as independent learners.

Flamingo Mariah For completing her tasks and doing good 
listening. 

Name


